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Introduction 
 
Chairman Roskam, Ranking Member Levin, and distinguished Members of the Subcommittee, I 
appreciate this opportunity to address the Opioid Crisis from the perspective of professional counseling 
and its impact on Medicare beneficiaries.   
 
The American Counseling Association is the largest organized body of professional counselors in the 
world.  Our 54,000 members include licensed professional 



average annual rate of 9%, faster than any other payer type and more than twice as fast as Medicaid2. 
These numbers indicate that Medicare paid for 1/3 of all opioidπrelated hospitalizations in 2012. 
 
Bipartisan Congressional Legislation: H.R. 3032 
The exclusion of licensed professional counselors IS a barrier to prevent and treat opioid abuse among 
Medicare beneficiaries and fits squarely in the focus of this hearing. 
 
There has been a consistent, bipartisan effort in Congress to address this inequity and, in the 115th



At a Capitol Hill event sponsored by the American Counseling Association in April 2017, we showed 




